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Altham Parish Council 

Minutes

	


Minutes of the Altham Parish Council Meeting held on:

Wednesday 8th December, 2021, 7.00 pm,

at the Council Offices, Media House, Burnley Road, Altham.  

Present:
Parish Councillor Rennie Pinder (in the Chair) & Parish Councillors;

John Halstead and Joe Threlfall.
In attendance:
APC Clerk.


Other:

None


A081: Housekeeping
The Chair communicated housekeeping arrangements for the meeting.
A082: Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence had been submitted in advance of the meeting from Parish Councillors Josh Haworth, Christine Lingard, David Murray and Dexter Stubbs. It was noted that Councillor Murray was self isolating.
A083: Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were submitted.
A084: Minutes from the Last Meeting

The minutes of the APC meeting held on the 2nd November 2021 were attached to the agenda and submitted for approval. 

Resolved
- (1) That the minutes of the APC meeting held on the 2nd November 2021 be approved as a correct record. 

Proposed by Councillor Halstead and seconded by Councillor Threlfall.
A085. Matters arising from the Last Minutes (Not listed on the agenda)

The Chair reported that the training session with Jane Ellis would be re-arranged after technical problems hindered the planned virtual session.
The fly tipping near the old Huncoat power station site had been cleared.

A086: Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance at the meeting and no pre submitted questions had been 

received.
A087: Allotments
Members of the Council felt as a gesture of goodwill and to celebrate the Queens Platinum Jubilee in 

2022, all allotments charges on both the Livingstone Road and Cromac Terrace sites would be reduced 

by 25% for 2022 only. This would be communicated on the billing letters sent in December.
After the renewal process was completed, any vacant plots would be available to rent from the 1st 
March 2022. Due to these being taken by new tenants, they would be subject to the higher rates of 
rents proposed for 2023 which are 26 pence per square metre or £60, whichever is higher amount. 
Again, the 12 month notification period of the increase would be communicated in the billing letters to 
existing tenants. If any new tenants lived outside the parish then the charge would be 30 pence per 

square meter or £75, whichever is the greater amount. The changes in rental charges and those 

eligible would be reflected in the updated allotment rules and regulations for 2022.
Resolved
- (2) That Members of Altham Parish Council agreed to reduce all allotment charges for 2022 by 25%.
Proposed by Councillor Halstead and seconded by Councillor Threlfall.

- (3a) That Members of Altham Parish Council agreed to increase the allotment charge from the 1st January 2023 from 25 pence per square metre to 26 pence per square metre with the minimum charge remaining at £60.

- (3b) That Members of Altham Parish Council agreed to increase the allotment charge from the 1st January 2023 from 25 pence per square metre to 30 pence per square metre with the minimum charge of £75 for any new tenants who live outside the Parish and don’t pay the precept charge.
Proposed by Councillor Threlfall and seconded by Councillor Halstead.

The Chair had been in communications with a partner organisation about providing a skip to the Livingstone Road allotment site to aid their clearing up efforts and if no confirmation was provided in January, a skip would be provided from an alternative company and delivered to the site around March/April.
After discussion, there would be no changes to the rules and regulations in relation to burning on allotment sites and the use of barbeques and stoves. 
A088: Chairman’s Action

The Chair reported that he had made numerous telephone calls in relation to various actions and would 

update on these at the relevant part of the meeting.

A089: Parish Councillor Updates

No individual updates were provided at this part of the meeting and would be reported under agenda item 095.
A090: Correspondence

Bushes along Burnley Road were cut on the 7th December and one resident had complained about the 

mess that had been made on their driveway. A letter would be sent to the email address provided to 

acknowledge their complaint and communicate the upkeep of these bushes by the Council.

A lady had enquired about a grit bin being provided on Wareham Close located on the Stanley Park 

housing estate. Solutions would be investigated if LCC could not provide any help.
A091: Finance

Clarification was sought on the payment required for the entertainment provided at the joint xmas event at Accrington Stanley on the 7th December.
A092: Updates on:
A- Road Safety (Spids) 
The Chair reported that West Bradford Parish Council had enquired about the use of the Spid signs and the charge to loan them out would be £160 or £180 for the use of two. They had agreed to the fee and were happy to have them in January whilst the Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner had thanked the Chair for providing this service.
One of the signs required repair and it would be investigated if new technology could be introduced into them such as cameras. The Chair added that some external funding may be available to help contribute to any upgrades.
B- Moorfield Industrial Estate
The Chair was still awaiting an update from the Environmental Agency.
C- Parish Lengthsman 
The grass cutting season had ended and it looked like the plants had just rotted away in the flower beds and would be taken out over the coming weeks. Work on improving the bus stops had not been dealt with until the areas around them had been strimmed back. 
D- Crime Figures
No urgent incidents had been reported and most of the data impacted outside of the parish.
A093 Clerks Report
The Clerk provided the meeting with a copy of the weekly LCC winter bulletin which provided details on how much grit had been spread in the area to deal with icy conditions on the highway.
A Standards Committee at HBC would be taking place tomorrow to grant dispensations to Members to allow them to participate in the budget for 2022-23. 
A094: Planning Applications
The Chair provided a summary of planning issues in the local area.
No objections were raised in relation to the following applications although it was noted a couple were actually outside the parish due to the size of the development site: -
11/21/0673, 11/21/0674, 11/21/0675

Prior Approval:  Installation of photo voltaic system on the roof tops

Senator Seating on Newhouse Road, Senator Unit 3 on Shorten Brook Drive and Senator Garage and Sustainability on Whinney Hill Road. 

A095: Christmas and other event(s) Update
The Chair and Members in attendance provided feedback and their thoughts on the following events:-

· Review of Xmas tree switch on event (Saturday 4th December)

Due to the wet weather the turnout by the public was low. Later in 2022 discussions would be held with other organisations in relation to a Christmas event next December. Investigations would also be undertaken in relation to a possible Christmas Tree at Stanley Park. 
· Review of joint working Xmas event with ASFC (Tuesday 7th December)

At the start of the evening there had been some communication problems within ASFC in relation to the Council obtaining a car parking space and entrance into the stadium. The entertainment provided went well and any donations received were for the East Lancashire Hospice. 
· Update on touring Santa sleigh event (Thursday 16th December)

This event was still going ahead and confirmation had been received that BBC Radio Lancashire would be covering the event from around 6.15pm. A musical act was also being chased to perform on the night.
A096: Any Other Late Business

The Chair commented that once again 2021 had been a Covid impacted year. 
Work was continuing behind the scenes about 3 plots of land on the Stanley Park estate and an update would be provided at a future meeting. 

HBC would be approached in relation to the bus stop clock as they lost the clock whilst it was in their care for repair. 

The sign at the memorial would be ready for the summer celebrations in June.

Date(s) and Time of Next Meeting

The Chair wished everyone in attendance a Merry Christmas and the date of the APC council meeting for next year was provisionally set for 7.00pm on Tuesday the 18th January 2022.
Signed:
…………………………… ………………….

Date:
……………………………………………………….

Chair of the meeting

at which the minutes were confirmed.
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